
    

        

    

 

            

             

               

          

  

         

     

             

  

         

              

   

  

            

            

 

  

           

 

     

 

                  

                

           

 

  

               

                     

 

                    

                     

    

City of Hawthorne 

Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission 

November 5, 2019 

LET THE RECORD SHOW PURSANT TO GOVERNMENT CODE SECTION 54954.2 THIS AGENDA 

WAS POSTED ON THE CITY COUNCEL CHAMBERS BULLETIN BOARD ON OCTOBER 30, 2019. 

The Parks & Recreation – Fine Arts Commission meeting was called to order by Commissioner 

Huhn @ 6:00 pm in the Hawthorne City Council Chambers. 

Roll Call: 

Present: Commissioners Azuoma, Marquez, Bowie and Chairman Huhn. 

Absent: Commissioner Posey, Balboa (excused) 

Also Present: Von Norris, Director of Recreation & Community Services and Kywanna Bowie, 

Recreation Supervisor. 

The flag salute was led by Commissioner Bowie. 

Commissioner Marquez made a motion to approve minutes of October 1, 2019. Seconded by 

Commissioner Bowie. 

Written Communications: 

A.	� There were no City Council Minutes to review at this time. 

B.	� The Commissioner reviewed the November 2019 Memorial Center & Sports Center 

Calendars. 

C.	� The Commission also reviewed the October 2019 maintenance report. 

Parks & Recreation Foundation Report: 

The Parks & Recreation Golf Tournament will be held on March 30, 2020 at the Rio Hondo Golf 

Course. The proceeds from this year and last year’s tournament will go towards replacing the 

dance room floor inside of the Betty Ainsworth Sports Center. 

Director’s Report 

Halloween Carnival - Director Norris thanked all of the commissioners who volunteered for the 

Halloween Carnival. It was a great event. We had over 1100 paid participants for the event. 

Mural Dedication – We had a mural dedication on October 14th at Jim Thorpe Park from 11:30 am – 1:00 

pm. Skye Amber Sweet is the artist and she came out and spoke. We also had members of the 
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Staff Retirement Party for Bill Gerten – We will be hosting a retirement party of our Maintenance 

Supervisor Bill Gerten who has been with the City of 33 years. The party will take place on December 5th 

at the Memorial Center at 11:30 am. Hope you could stop by to say good bye. 

Commissioners Comments 

Commissioner Azuoma said this was his first Halloween Carnival and it was a really nice event. 

Commissioner Marquez enjoyed the Halloween Carnival and the Mural Dedication was also a nice event. 

Commissioner Bowie announced that he would donate $100 towards the Art Show for refreshments and 

decorations. 

The meeting was adjourned by Chairman Huhn @ 6:45 pm. The next regular scheduled meeting 

is Tuesday, December 3, 2019 in the City Council Chambers of Hawthorne City Hall. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by, 

Kywanna Bowie 


